

Aug 11, 2025 | [PQGSA Board Meeting 2025 Series](#)

Attendees

<input type="checkbox"/> Alex G.	<input type="checkbox"/> Blake O.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Dan V.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Rick N.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Anne B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Catherine K.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Donella R.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Shawna R.
<input type="checkbox"/> Aush C.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chad T.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Eugene L.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Steve M.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Blake G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chris L.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Kevin K.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Tim R.

Action Items

- N/A

Decisions

- N/A

2025-08-11 - PQGSA Meeting Agenda

1. **Establish Quorum @ 7:35 PM**
2. **Exec Board Updates**
 - a. Player agent vote 8/11/25 (Chad) – [Exec board to meet after.](#)
3. **President's Report (Eugene)**
 - a. New 2025 Board Members
 - i. Tim Roach (10U coordinator) – [Welcome Tim!](#)
 - b. Most critical needs for the fall
 - i. 6U Coordinator? – [Blake Ortiz has agreed to help.](#)
 - ii. Nate and staff will be running coaching clinic on 8/16 following evaluations from 10:30-12
 1. Additional clinics to be scheduled (Chad)
 - iii. Pitching clinic discussed
 - c. Fall Ball 2025
 - i. Fall 2025 Registration Details discussed
 - i. MSEs – 8/16 – [Coordinators will run clinic with help from president and player agent. Coordinators will assist with check in, Donella can help as well. Use stick on labels.](#)
 1. 8U - Field 9 - 9AM - 10AM
 2. 10U - Field 5 – 9:30AM - 10:30AM
 3. 12U - Field 5 - 8:30AM - 9:30AM
 - ii. Uniform Sizing on 8/16 – [Chris will shoot for just before Labor Day. Form teams by 8/18, numbers by 8/19. Players will choose uniform numbers.](#)
 1. 6U - 9AM - 10AM (No Assessments)
 2. 8U - 10AM - 11AM (After Assessments)

3. 10U - 9:30AM - 10AM & 11AM - 11:30 AM (Before & After Assessments)
4. 12U - 9:30AM - 10:30 AM (After Assessments)
- iii. Equipment Exchange – [Drop off by Field 5](#)
- iv. Practices start 8/18

NOTE: Soccer has priority on the fields in the fall. We will be limited to infields only for most of the fall. Only (regular) exception is Fridays

- i. Requests to the city for all teams (Chad; Donella to confirm)
- ii. Restrooms with Patriot (Chad will order once confirm dates with city)
- iii. North County Fall Ball (NCFB) Rec league
 1. Discuss rules with 8U and 10U coordinators (Chad)
 2. Most teams to play NCFB
 3. Games will start the Sunday after Labor Day (9/7)
 4. Season will likely end the Sunday before Halloween
 5. Select tournament for North County date TBD by Mitch
 6. Any team can play regardless if playing in north county league
 7. End of Season Tournament (NOT covered by registration fees) will likely happen the last weekend of October / First weekend of November
 - a. 8U/10U in Carlsbad; 12U/14U in Escondido
- iv. 1904 South San Diego competitive league
 1. Expect a limited number of teams to participate there
 2. 10U and 12U Gold Select only
 3. Most South San Diego teams have internal only leagues + one or two teams participating in 1904
 4. Coaches meeting Aug 20
 5. Games to start the Sunday after Labor Day (9/7)
 6. End of season tournament Nov 12-18
 7. 4 tournaments: back to school bash, Fall classic, Halloween Havoc, Turkey Wobble
 8. NCFB will have rules out later this week
 9. NCFB is planning to use app for scheduling

4. VP Report (Donella)

- a. N/A

5. Player Agent (TBD)

- a. N/A

6. Secretary (Shawna)

- a. N/A

7. Treasurer Report (Kevin)

- a. [Kevin working on financials](#)

8. PQ Tournament (TBD)

- a. Proposal: form a committee with a representative from each division with one representative being the pilot in command; executive board oversees and helps (Chad to discuss) – [Further discuss at a later date](#)

9. All-Stars (TBD)

- a. [Interest from Shana Potter.](#)

10. Fields (Aush)

- a. Work with coordinators and coaches to assign weeks to water - [15 minutes, twice a week.](#)

11. Equipment (Blake/Kevin)

- a. New nets and wiffles? Estimates? – [Plan for 8 teams total. Two nets, ball caddy – cost is about \\$300 per team. Equipment belongs to the league – need to make sure.](#)
- b. Redoing mounds with clay? – [Thinking we do a fill now and rebrick in January. Blake will come up with plan. Blake wants to fix 3rd base on 8, its higher, look at 7 as well. Chad to schedule field day once teams are formed.](#)

12. Sponsorships (Rick)

- a.

13. Social Media / League Book Updates (Anne)

- a. Work with coordinators to identify team representatives to post

14. Trophies (Alex)

- a. Fall 2025 – 2 weeks turnaround for 6U trophies for Fall

15. Division Coordinator Updates (6U?,8U-Alex, 10U-Tim, 12U-Catherine)

16. UIC Updates (Steve)

17. Action Items / Discussions / Decisions

18. Strategic / Future Planning

19. New Business

20. Round Table

- a.

21. Adjournment